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Mountain View Elementary PTSO 
General Meeting Minutes 

October 9, 2017 
5:30pm in MVES Library 

 
Meeting called to order by: Jodie Lemly, President 
 
Attendance: David Blackburn, Jodie Lemly, Camillia Tibbs, Natalie Lea, Sarah 
McLeese, Pachia Wayt, Connie Howell, Michelle Keith, Jorena Sparks &  
Lisa Sabaja. 
 
Officer’s Reports: 
Treasurer: given by Camillia Tibbs  
Budget: $6,240.67 + $718.46 (deposits)= $6,959.13 
 $6,959.13 - $444.14 (debits) = $6,514.99 (ending balance) 
 
New Business: moderated by Jodie Lemly 
*Oct. 25th is a half-day for teachers. PTSO will provide sub sandwiches for lunch 
that day. Total cost for subs will be $330.00. Certain parents have been asked to 
donate desserts and Mr. Blackburn will provide the drinks. Lunch needs to be 
set up by 11am that day. 
*Teachers were very appreciative of the highlighter gift from PTSO. Board 
agreed to do a small gift for the teachers/staff quarterly. 
*Wendy’s Earning for Learning raised around $200 this month. 
*Sarah McLeese presented 3 designs for the MVES t-shirts. The committee 
agreed with “design 56”. Sarah asked if PTSO could help with cost. Last year 
total cost for the t-shirts was around $3,800 and PTSO split the cost of the shirts. 
Cost for PTSO was around $2,000. PTSO Board requested some time to discuss 
involvement with the t-shirts this year and to report back once decided. 
*Michelle Keith requested help in funding a new Chromebook Cart that would 
be used for a 2nd grade classroom. Cart is needed to house already purchased 
Chromebooks. Total cost of cart is $1,353.55. PTSO requested time to discuss 
before decision was made. 
*Sarah McLeese requested PTSO to help purchase Social Studies Weekly for 4th 
grade. The total yearly cost is $650.25 and each student would receive a weekly 
copy. PTSO Board requested time to discuss involvement before decision was 
made. 
*Teacher Surveys provided very helpful information for ways PTSO can continue 
to support teachers. Jodie briefly discussed survey results one being March 
Madness. Mr. Blackburn discussed the idea of doing an “Angry Birds” game this 
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year instead of basketball game during March Madness. Mr. Blackburn asked 
permission to talk with Jess Calhoun (P.E. teacher) to see if she could present 
the idea at the next board meeting. If there is another basketball game for 
March Madness, Jodie suggested a few changes such as getting official referees 
for the games, asking Jess Calhoun to make the teams and live streaming the 
game for K-2 to watch. 
*McDonald’s Night is set for Thursday, November 30th from 5pm-8pm. 
*One behalf of the PBIS Committee, Pachia & Sarah asked if PTSO could help 
purchase supplies for the “Eagle Head Rewards”. Two tubs would be needed. 
One tub would contain bubbles (enough for one class to use) and the other tub 
would contain sidewalk chalk. Mr. Blackburn mentioned that there is a PBIS 
budget. Pachia & Sarah are going to first check about the budget and report 
back if help from PTSO is needed. 
*Training on how to use/clean the slushie machine was requested for the 
teachers. Michelle Keith volunteered to help teachers, if needed. 
*Request was made for PTSO to make a parental reminder to ensure proper 
dress code is upheld for Dollar Days “Superhero” day. PTSO will include the 
reminder on the Dollar Days slip that goes home. 
 
 

Next Meeting: November 13, 2017 at 5:30pm 
 
Minutes respectfully submitted by Natalie Lea, secretary 


